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Tuesday evening we held our 20th Cultural Night at Shalom College. 20 years ago, Mrs Barb Byrne and then 

Principal, Mr Stephen Dale, came up with an idea to celebrate the talent born from St. Patrick’s amazing Strings 

Program. Barb’s passion for music and singing were at the grass roots of the outstanding music program we 

are afforded today. We acknowledged not only Barb (who now has her grandchildren embarking at St. Patrick’s) 

but also those who have kept it going all of these years. Mrs Kate Hardisty, Mrs Bernadette Connolly, Mrs Jed 

Morley, Mrs Christie Jacobsen and Mr Adrian Brookes are some of the top performing artists and tutors in this 

region. We are so blessed to have them work with our talented students. Their passion was truly reflected 

through the students who performed proudly and enthusiastically for their parents. Giving each Year 3 student 

the opportunity to learn an instrument is a large, yet worthy commitment and it was wonderful to see fruits from 

their labour this week. We are grateful to parents who drive their children early to school for lessons, listen pa-

tiently to rehearsals and have been these students’ biggest cheer leaders.  

 

Cohen from Year 2N read a reading from the Ecclesiastes as part of 2N’s reflective Courtyard Prayer this week 

‘Two are better than one because they have good return for their labour, If either of them falls down, one can 

help the other up’. This was certainly true of Cultural Night, as it was a group effort from many community mem-

bers. We couldn’t have achieved such a successful evening without the staff who generously gave of their time 

backstage. Thanks to Tracey Cook, Matthew Plumb, Sean Killeen, Jo Driver, Cathy Keegan, Kellie Lerch, Kelsie 

Newby, Rebecca Lovejoy, Jessica Cullinan, Andrea Tindall, Amanda Modolo, Amelia Morine and Rachel Medley 

who assisted us to help our talented ones to shine. It certainly was a good return for a year of ‘labour’ from all 

involved.  

 

Cultural Night always signifies the beginning of the end, with many more celebrations left for the St. Patrick’s 

community to enjoy.  The Children’s Christmas Mass is one that many look forward to, at the Holy Rosary 

Church on the 24th December. It is another opportunity for our students to be involved in a meaningful and cre-

ative way. All children that are interested in playing a special part in bringing to life the Christmas story are invit-

ed to sign-up on Tuesday the 3rd December at the Novakoski Hall (behind Holy Rosary church). It would be won-

derful to recognise many familiar faces, when we come together to remember the true reason for the season.  

https://www.facebook.com/St-Patricks-Catholic-Primary-School-Bundaberg-552393574890558/
https://www.bundabergcatholic.net.au/


APRE NEWS 

MINI VINNIES CHRISTMAS APPEAL 
 

Every year the St Patrick’s school community, led by our Mini Vinnies Team, donates items to assist those less 

fortunate at Christmas. St Vincent de Paul collects these donations from us and distributes them to families in 

need.  We are asking each year level to donate specific items for our Christmas Appeal. By each year level do-

nating something different we will be able to make Christmas hampers for local families in need.  Donations can 

be placed in the labelled baskets outside classrooms. 

3rd SUNDAY OF ADVENT—JOY 

This week we reflect on the theme of Joy for the 

third Sunday of Advent. 

The third Sunday of Advent falls on Sunday De-

cember 15 this year. This week of Advent is a sig-

nificant observance in our liturgical calendar, 

marking an important stage in the Catholic Christ-

mas preparation season. It is known as Gaudete 

Sunday, stemming from the Latin term Gaudete, 

meaning 'rejoice.' Its purpose is to instil joy and 

anticipation among us before Jesus Christ's birth. 

This occasion is symbolized by the pink candle 

and its lighting on the Advent wreath, signifying a 

joyous period. Pope Francis reminds us ‘Do not 

be afraid to share with others the hope and joy of 

the risen Christ! Nurture the spark that has been 

kindled in you, but at the same time share it. You 

will come to realize that it grows by being given 

away!’ 



SPORTS NEWS—SENIOR SWIMMING CARNIVAL 

The Senior School Swimming Carnival will be held on Friday 29 November at the Bundaberg Swim Academy. 

The format for the carnival will be as follows: 

Years 3 & 4:  9:00am – 11:00am  

Years 5 & 6:  11:00am – 1:00pm 

Presentations:  2:00pm at School (Overall Points and Age Championships for students born 2012-2014) 

 

‘A’ DIVISION RACES (Age Champion Event) – 50m event in Freestyle, Backstroke and Breaststroke.  Students 

nominating for 50m events need to be able to swim correctly and confidently the entire 50m.  Please note that 

all children born 2016 are not eligible to enter A Division races and must nominate for either B or C Division 

only. 

‘B’ DIVISION RACES – 25m event in Freestyle, Backstroke and Breaststroke.  Students nominating for 25m 

events will be starting in the pool and swim correctly and confidently the entire 25m. 

‘C’ DIVISION RACES – 12m event in Freestyle, Backstroke and Breaststroke.  Students nominating for 12m 

events will be starting in the pool and swim with or without the assistance of a kickboard to a half-way rope. 

Children will travel by bus to the Bundaberg Swim Academy with their class teacher who will supervise students 

in travel and throughout the carnival. Students may wear their school sports uniform and House coloured shirt 

to school on this day. Year 3 & 4 students are required to wear their swimming togs under their uniform upon 

arrival to school. Year 5 & 6 students can elect to do the same, or alternatively change into their swimming 

gear, sun-shirt and thongs/sandals prior to leaving the school grounds.  Underwear, uniform, shoes and socks 

will remain at school and children will change into their uniforms upon returning to school after the carnival.  

Please ensure all items of clothing are clearly named. 

All students are required to wear a sun-shirt as this meets with sun-safety regulations. The school will provide 

sunscreen for students.  The only items that students will take with them to the pool are goggles, towel/s, water 

bottle and a bag to carry their belongings. Lunch and afternoon tea will be at normal times at school with the 

Year 5 & 6 students eating before leaving the school. 



CELEBRATION NIGHT 

Our annual Celebration Night is our last social event of the year to showcase our students perform Christmas Carols to their families.  

To ensure the event is weatherproof, we will hold the event in the MPS and due to limited space, it will be run over two sessions as 

follows. 

Session 1 - Prep, Year 1 & Year 2 Arrive at 5:00pm for a 5:15pm start.  Concludes at approximately 5:45pm. 

Session 2 – Years 3, 4, 5 & 6  Arrive at 6:00pm for a 6:15pm start.  Concludes at 7:00pm.  We ask that you   

     do not arrive before 6:00pm to allow students and parents of Prep – Year 2 to   

     depart the school. 

Please bring a folding chair for adults and siblings.  Students will sit with their cohort at the front of the stage area.  Parents and 

siblings will sit behind the seated students. Parents attending both sessions are welcome to bring dinner, however, please keep in 

mind we have limited space in the multi.   

All students are to wear Christmas colours, unless classroom teachers have specified otherwise. 

Parents should be aware that school staff are not supervising students during this evening. All students attending should be accom-

panied by an adult who is responsible for their supervision, and this includes high school age children. 

 

BOOKLISTS                                                                                              CANDY CANES 

Booklists have been sent home with your child last 

week and have also been added to the St Patrick’s 

Primary School website under Booklist Specifications.    

If you wish for AASTAT to compile your order free of 

charge please note the booklist needs to be lodged to 

them by 31st December.   

At this time of year students like to exchange Christ-

mas cards and treats such as candy canes to other 

students.  We ask that children do not give gifts of 

candy canes to the other children. It is wonderful 

that children wish to give things to others, however 

we ask people to give non food gifts. Unfortunately 

candy canes can cause issues with a number of 

children on particular diets, children with allergies 

to some of the additives, not to mention the high 

sugar content. Cards, stickers and other small 

items can give the message that they are thinking 

of others.  

https://saintpatricks.qld.edu.au/enrolment/booklist/?_sm_au_=iJSvZ6VkVk6RnvMPCKjs8KQTCKW8W


ST VINCENT DE PAUL CONFERENCE GROUP 

“Have a spare 1 to 2 hours a week and want to make a 

difference in your community? You're invited to join our 

Support Centre and Conference/Group.  How your pas-

sion and skills can help make a difference:  

  

• Interviewing people in need, listening to their sto-

ries, giving them assistance etc.  

• Answering phones, booking appointments, updat-

ing the database etc.   

• Using computer skills 

 

Enhancing and sharing your faith journey with other like

-minded people.  

 

Meetings are held monthly, 12:30pm. (Not necessary 

to join). Training provided, police check required, no 

experience necessary.  Family Support is open: Mon-

days, Tuesdays and Thursdays (9am to 

11:30am) There are other skills required not listed, 

why not enquire now?  EMAIL: bunda-

berg.office@svdpqld.org.au Phone: 4339 3751 Forms: 

https://forms.office.com/r/MHsttcDpq8” 

IMPORTANT END OF YEAR EVENTS 

DATE EVENT TIME VENUE 

Friday 29th November Senior Swimming Carnival  Bundaberg Swim Academy 

Monday 2nd December Year 1 Nativity Play 9:00am MPS 

Tuesday 3rd December  Year 6 Graduation 9:00am MPS 

End of Year Excursion—Year 6 10:45am—12:30pm Norville Pool 

End of Year Excursion—Year 3 11:30am—2:00pm Reading Cinemas 

Wednesday 4th December  End of Year Excursion—Prep & Year 1 8:45am—11:15am Shalom Movies 

End of Year Excursion—Year 2 9:00am—11:15am Inflatable World 

End of Year Excursion—Year 4 11:00am—1:30pm Shalom Movies 

Celebration Night 5:00pm—7:00pm MPS 

Thursday 5th December End of Year Excursion—Year 5 9:00am—12:00pm Bundy Bowl 

Friday 6th December  End of Year Liturgy 9:00am MPS 

Year 6 Farewell Assembly 11:00am MPS 

School Dismissed 12:00pm More information to come 

mailto:bundaberg.office@svdpqld.org.au
mailto:bundaberg.office@svdpqld.org.au
https://url.au.m.mimecastprotect.com/s/S09-CK1D5jixxXnntMfWF5EqDu?domain=forms.office.com
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